Latest e-bulletin for the A11 Spooner Row to Tuttles reconstruction scheme

Upcoming work 25 August 2023

Final closures to complete work on the A11 concrete roads scheme

I'm writing to provide you with an update on the reconstruction of the A11 carriageway between Spooner Row and the Tuttles Interchange at Wymondham.

All traffic management has been removed from both carriageways, and the national speed limit reinstated. We were able to reopen the northbound carriageway at 70mph earlier than expected, on 21 August, followed by the southbound on 23 August.

The final activities on the scheme have progressed well, and I'm happy to announce that the closure programme provided in my most recent letter has been reduced. To complete our work safely, we'll be closing the following roads between **8pm and 6am each** weekday night between the dates listed below:

Date of closure	Details of road closures
29 August 2023	Full overnight closure of the A11 couthbound
7 September to 8 September 2023	Full overnight closure of the A11 southbound Thickthorn to Attleborough
30 August to 1 September 2023	Full overnight closure of the A11 northbound Attleborough to Thickthorn
4 September to 6 September 2023	

After these closures all work will be complete. The free recovery service has ended, and drivers will need to arrange their own recovery in the event of a breakdown. The SMS is also closed.

I'd like to take this opportunity to thank you so much for your patience while we've worked to reconstruct the A11. I appreciate it's not always nice living near a construction site or along our diversion routes.

Diversion routes

Traffic travelling northbound on the A11 will be diverted eastbound along the A1066 at Thetford, before travelling northbound on the A140 towards the A47. At the A47 junction join the A47 westbound to Thickthorn interchange.

Road users wishing to travel southbound will be asked to travel eastbound along the A47, before travelling southbound on the A140, and then westbound on the A1066 towards Thetford, before re-joining the A11.

How will this work affect you?

Removing our roadworks may result in more noise than usual as we lift and move heavy safety barriers. We're sorry for the disruption this work may cause and would like to assure you that we'll make every effort to carefully manage noise levels.





Please note that all dates are subject to change due to unforeseen circumstances or poor weather conditions.

Survey

We would like to hear your thoughts regarding our communications as part of this scheme. Your feedback will help tailor our future communications, so we can continually improve our service to local residents and stakeholders. Please visit this link to access the survey: https://forms.office.com/e/ZqQBTiw8Q0

Get in touch

If you have any questions about this work, you can contact us by calling our 24/7 Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123 5000, or by emailing ConcreteRoadsEastA11@nationalhighways.co.uk. Alternatively, please visit our website for more information about this project: www.nationalhighways.co.uk/A11concrete.

Road users can also keep up to date on road closures by visiting our Traffic England website at www.trafficengland.com or by following our X feed (formerly Twitter): @HighwaysEAST.

Yours sincerely

Andy Dyer Project Manager



